Prince
TOWNSHIP

T Simply Beautiful, Naturally Prince

LABOUR DAY HOLIDAY

Please note that the Prince Township Office
will be closed on Monday September 2",
2013.

HOLIDAY GARBAGE

As a result of the Sept. 2" Labour Day Holiday,

garbage and recycling pick up will be one day
te. This includes Prince Lake garbage pick

jup.
BLUE BOX COLLECTION

Town Line to 4185 Second Line West
Sept. 10*"
Sept. 24"
Oct. 8"
Marshall Drive to end of Gros Cap
Sept. 4"
Sept 171"
Oct. 1%

Arrears Notices

To save tax dollars, we only mailing arrears
~otices out four times a year. They are mailed
.ut September, November, March and June.
These are the months after the tax bill due
dates ( February, May, August and October).

WOMEN'’S EXERCISE CLASSES

Hey Girls! Exercise classes are starting up
again. Sept 10™ — Tuesdays and Thursdays at
6:15 pm. $50.00 per person from Sept to June.
All proceeds donated to local charities. Low
impact aerobics, yoga and Pilates.

For more information please call Carol at 705-
779-2968.

NEWSLETTER
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PUBLIC MEETING

Council will be having a special meeting at

7 p.m. on Tuesday September 3, 2013 to
discuss the naming of the park that is being
developed next to the marina. The meeting
will take place in the Community Hall at 3042
Second Line West. Everyone will have an
opportunity to speak once. Time will be
limited to 5 minutes per person.

COMMUNITY CALENDARS

2014 Community Calendars, listing the
birthdays and anniversaries of participating
Prince Township residents, are available for
order for only $10.00 each. These calendars
are a great way to stay informed of
community events and keep in touch with
fellow residents by remembering their special
dates. The sale of community calendars is
the volunteer library's major annual
fundraiser. Proceeds from the calendar sales
go directly to helping the Prince Twp Library
lease bestselling books for all residents to
enjoy. Please call Sandy (705)779-3762 or
the library at 705-779-2992 — ext. 105 by
Friday Sept. 6™ to order yours!

PRINCE TOWNSHIP RINK COMMITTEE
Any one interested in helping maintain the
public rink at the Community Centre please
call the Municipal Office at 705-779-2992 ext.
100 or email Lorraine at
lorraine@twp.prince.on.ca . If we do not get
the volunteers, we will not have a rink this
year.

WOMEN'’S INSTITUTE

Prince Women’s Institute will be going to
New North Greenhouse on Monday
September 16 at 1 pm. The monthly
meeting will follow at 2:30 pm in the
Prince Township Library.

The Prince Women's Institute and the
Library are hosting Alzheimer’'s Coffee
Break in the Library on Thursday, October
3, 2013 from 10am. to 8 pm.

Please stop by and support this worthy
cause.
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Best Start Hub

Connacting Chirlran wnd Families with Community Sarvices and Schools

BEST
START HUB NEWS
Early Learning Circle
Early learning circle provides children with
an opportunity to learn and explore
through discussion of experiences and
individuality. We will include a variety of
fun, interactive and hands-on activities for
children, reinforcing listening and
socialization skills. Every Monday,
Tuesday and Wednesday at 11:00am.

School Readiness Program

This program is designed for children
ages 3-5 years old. It is a six week
learning readiness course, providing age
appropriate and developmentally
appropriate instruction to children, which
will enhance their entry into kindergarten
or other structured environments. Begins
Tuesday, September 10, 2013 at

RM Moore Public School from 1:00pm-
2:00pm and 2:00pm-3:00pm. Registration
is required. Please call 705-779-3627.




Mother Goose/Story Time

Come on out and enjoy Mother Goose Time!
We will be having interactive stories and songs
with all materials we use to take home to keep.
Begins at 10:45am, Thursday, September 12,
2013 for six weeks. We will be having these
sessions in our Prince Township Public Library.
Come on out and enjoy some singing and a
story!

Fun with Science

You and your child can experience and explore
the joy of science through safe, simple and fun
activities. This six week program will begin on
Thursday September 12, 2013 at 6:30pm.

ELR Consultant Visit

The Early Learning Resource Consultants work
with parents and community agencies to provide
a circle of care for children with special needs.
An Early Learning Resource Consultant will be
available on the Wednesday, September 25,
2013 from 10:00am to 11:30am. Topic
discussions will begin at 10:30 am, followed by
opportunities for information sharing and
guestion/answer sessions.

Outdoor Adventures
Join us outside for various physical and learning
activities that will spark your child’s interest in
the natural world and help build their
nagination. Explore the seasons through
activities such as ice skating, sliding, scavenger
hunts, bubbles, water play and much more.
Thursdays beginning September 12, 2013 from
1:00pm to 2:30pm for six weeks.

Make and Take Alternative Stories

Children love to see the shapes, colours and
textures of materials,

while experiencing stories, songs and rhymes.
We will be using a

variety of techniques to stimulate involvement,
stretch and get rid of the wiggles. Beginning

Saturday September 14, 2013 at 11:00am
for four weeks.

Tiny Tot Gym Time

This gross motor activity will work on you and
your child’s balance, coordination and cardio,
while playing fun games and singing songs.
Begins Friday, September 13, 2013 at
10:30am for six weeks. Come on out and get
some fun exercise!

Please note that Prince Township Best
Start Hub will be closed on Monday,
September 2, 2013.

Hours

Monday to Friday 9:00-3:00pm
Thursday, also 6:00-8:00pm
Saturday 10:00-3:00pm

Visit us on Facebook: Parent/Child Resource
Centre “Best Start Hub”
Or Google: Parent/Child Resource Centre
“Best Start Hub” if you do not have Facebook
Email: prince.beststarthub@hotmail.com
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Winter Hours
Tuesday 6-8
Wednesday 2-4 6-8
Thursday 10-12 2-4 6-8
Friday 10-12 2-4
Saturday 10-12
Closed Sunday & Monday

We will resume our winter hours
September 3 after the Labour Day long

weekend.
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We are happy to announce that our new
CEO has been chosen! A big
congratulations goes out to longtime
volunteer Rita Wagner! You have been
dedicated to the library for many years
and we look forward to seeing what you
accomplish in your new position!

Don't forget there is a Book Club meeting
September 26 in the library. “| Love You
Like a Tomato” by Marie Giordano will be
discussed.

As the weather starts to cool down, it may
to time to curl up with a good book. New
books include “Choke Point” by Ridley
Pearson. Private security firm Rutherford
Risk is hired by a philanthropist to find
and shut down an Amsterdam-based
sweat shop. John Knox and Grace Chu
attempt to dismantle the child labour
operation but with enemies around every
corner they can't tell the good from the
bad.

Another book that needs to be checked




out is “Sand Castle Bay” by Sheryl Woods.
Emily Castle left home years ago to become an
interior designer. The youngest of three sisters,
Emily desperately wanted to prove herself.
Success, though, came at the cost of leaving
behind the man she loved. Boone Dorsett is
now a widower with a young son. When Emily
returns home will fate once again separate
them- or is the time finally right for these two
lovers?

Non-fiction lovers need to check out “True
Canadian Disaster Stories” that has been
recently donated. This book, written by Ed
“utts, is a collection of twenty historical tales of
wragedy experienced by Canadians of the not-
so-distant past. This includes disasters such as
the Spanish Influenza epidemic of 1919 and the
Winnipeg Flood of 1950.

Remember if there is ever a book that we do not
have in our collection but you are interested in
reading, just ask our volunteers about an
interlibrary loan. We can order books from other

“Zome, little leaves, " said the wind one day,

“Come o'er the meadows with me and play:

Put on your dresses of red and gold -

For summer is gone and the days grow cold."
Have a great Fall!

FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY
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Friends of the Prince Township Library
to present

Second Annual Joyce Kasch Award

Do you know a Prince Township Library
volunteer who's given you excellent service
over the years? Someone who told let you
know when the library had a new book by
your favorite author? Someone who found
the Consumer Reports article you wanted to
read before you bought a new car?

Perhaps it's someone who kept the bulletin
board up-to-date, or helped you log onto the
MPAC Web site, or got your kids hooked on
The Hobbit before the book was turned into a
movie.

If you know an “extra-miler” volunteer, please
tell the Friends of the Prince Township
Library. Your nominee may be this year’s
recipient of the Joyce Kasch Award for
excellent service.

The award is named in memory of the late
Joyce Kasch (d. 1986), who worked tirelessly
to bring a friendly community library, staffed
by volunteers, to Prince Township. This
year's recipient will be announced in
November at the library’s Christmas tree
decoration party.

To nominate a volunteer, call Margaret
Christenson (779-3996), Marguerite La Haye
(779-3907), or Judy McGonigal (779-3643).
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ADMINISTRATOR’S COUNCIL
REPORT

Summer has come and gone....or did it ever
actually arrive?

I'd like to congratulate Rita Wagner on her
appointment by the library board as the new
CEO of the Prince Library. | wish you all the
best in your new position.

The Township of Prince is looking for a
part-time Animal Control Officer. If
you are interested in applying for this
position, please have your résumé in
the office by 4:00 p.m., September 13,
2013.

On July 9", 2013, Council passed a by-
law prohibiting the feeding and attracting
of wildlife. A full copy of the by-law is in
this newsletter. Please be considerate of
these animals and your neighbours.

Council will be having a special
meeting at 7 p.m. on September 3,
2013 to discuss the naming of the park
that is being developed next to the
marina. The meeting will take place in
the Community Hall at 3042 Second
Line West. Everyone will have an
opportunity to speak once. Time will
be limited to 5 minutes per person.

Douglas Drive and Base Line have now
been surface treated. The grant for the
bridge repair was unsuccessful but we will
be re-applying in the next round of
applications.

Thank you to Alex Rudnicki and Jesse
Morley, who worked so hard on the road
crew over the summer months. We wish
you luck as you return to school this fall.

The summer day camp was a great
success this year. The camp was running
at capacity most days. Thank you to
Jessica Bauer, Luke Morley, Carly
Mowbray and Chelsea Vial for doing such
a great job. Good luck to each of you as
you return to your studies.




Our NOHFC, Laura McConnell has completed
her time at Prince Township and has headed off
to Law School. Laura was an amazing asset to
the municipality, completing the Strategic Plan,
the Accessibility Plan and the Energy Usage
Report, as well as assisting in virtually every
aspect of the office activities. She will be
greatly missed. We wish her every success in
her future endeavors.

Watch for a new electronic sign out front in the
not too distant future. This will replace the
existing sign and allow us to keep you up to
date on what’s happening in the township.

~espectfully,
Peggy Greco

If you have any questions, comments or
concerns, please contact the Municipal Office,
or any member of Council:
Reeve
Ken Lamming 705 - 779-2875

Cell 705 - 971-3663
klamming@princetwp.ca

Councillors
Ron Amadio 705 - 941-8681
“amadio@princetwp.ca

Ian Chambers 705 - 779-3364
ichambers@princetwp.ca

David Yanni 705-779-3170

dyanni@princetwp.ca

Amy Zuccato 705 -257-2757
azuccato@princetwp.ca

BY-LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICER
David Harnish ~ 705-779-9927

COUNCIL MEETING
SCHEDULE

Committee of Adjustment
Tuesday, Sept. 10, 2013

6:15 pm

Council Meeting
Tuesday, Sept. 10, 2013

6:45 pm

Agendas can be picked up at the
municipal office after 4:00 p.m. on
the Friday before.

BURNING PERMITS

Anyone wishing to burn must drop by the
Municipal Office to pick up your FREE
burning permit. No day burning still applies.
Please phone the Fire Dept. prior to any
burning to determine if there are any fire
restrictions. (705)779-3473

BUILDING PERMITS

Please remember that building permits are
required for re-shingling, new windows &
doors, siding etc., as well as houses, garages
and accessory buildings.

Please call the municipal office at 705-779-
2992 ext 100 if you have any questions.

Carbo axide is invisible and
odourlass and can kil i
detector can alart you ta
this deadly gas.

Ingtall one today,

Municipal NEW Phone System

We have put in a new phone system that
connects the Office, Library and Fire Hall.
Because the system is totally automated,
you will get a voice mail first that redirects
you to the proper department. As soon as
you hear the voice mail, you can enter the
extension for the department you wish to
reach. The extensions are as follows:
Deputy Clerk, Lorraine Mousseau 100
CAO/Administrator, Peggy Greco 101

Kitchen 103
Fire Hall 104
Library 105

Thank you for your patience, while getting
to know the new system.

Country Collectables

Harvest Show
At
185 Mountainview Drive
Second Line West, 4'" left pass Airport
Rd
Turn off
Thursday, Sept. 5, 2 p.m. - 9 pm
Friday, Sept. 6, 2 p.m. — 9 pm

Saturday, Sept. 7, 10 am - 5 pm

Fall Decoration, Wreath, Bird Houses,
Home décor, Quilting, Jewelry, Sewing,
Painting, dolls, Custom Floral Design,
Baby Wear, Handmade Lace and more.
Sample some of our Gourmet oils, Spice
mixes, Hot chocolates, Apple Cider and
refreshments.

Looking forward to your visit
Gerlinde Haefele and Friends
NO HST
Visa, MastercCard, Debit




Angelo Spadafora
Owner

343 Second Line W.
Sault Ste. Marie, ON

Your Site
Sanitation

Walk-ins ] . & Septic
Welcome WBW ' Specialists

705 945-1056
55 Yates Avenue
Sault Ste. Marie, ON
P6C1G1

STAXABLE INCOME TAX SERVICE

2903 Second Line West
Prince Township, ON P6A 6K4

e Personal Income Tax
)  Small Business Income Tax
e New Home / Renovation HST rebate

Jessica O’Donnell
Jessica@staxable.ca

www.staxable.ca
Cell: (705) 941-0735
Home: (705) 779-3154

“Don’t spend your
return, trying to file
your return!”




SWWOTS Fun Carnival
g S;eelwork@t‘

We need you!! Help us raise over $6000 in one day!!!

R.M. Moore Fall Fair

Saturday, Sept. 28, 2013

Craft Show 9-5
Ford Drive One 10-4 %
BBQ & Carnival 11-3 £ orive one i

Dunk Mr. Dugas 1-2 I.IU R

¥ SCHOOL %
Ford will give us $20 for every
person we can put behind the
wheel of a brand new Ford (one
per address)! To a maximum of
$6000! Bring family and friends
for a great day of fun and help

us raise an amazing amount of
money for our school!

Fun, Cagnive

Drive a FORD and WIN! Every
driver will be entered into a
draw to win a $50 gas card|!

RM Moore — 1272 Base Line
For More Information Contact

Christine Johnson — 705 255 1668
christine24johnson@me.com

Nicole Goulet — 705 779 2948
ndmich@live.com




